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July 2009
MANAGER'S REPORT

The following is a brief summary of activities related to the Authority during the last month, including but not limited to, the following items:

Administrative Items
The Napa State Hospital has submitted IOU’s for payment of their May and June invoices in the amount of $12,398.
Keller Canyon Landfill has agreed to raise the limit on Alternative Daily Cover.

Minh Tran, the new Assistant County Counsel, has been assigned to provide legal assistance to the Authority.
American Canyon Sanitary Landfill
Staff has completed the conversion of duties formerly provided to the Authority by Northern. Northern still provides assistance in staffing for some duties under the direction of Authority’s Landfill Supervisor.

The goat herd is nearing completion of the annual vegetation removal program to reduce the fire hazard at the landfill.

The electrification of the landfill is progressing and the staff will be presenting an agreement for Board consideration at their September meeting.  This project was approved as a capital improvement project during the budget process. The project will eliminate the Authority portable electrical generation needs and reduce expenses.  ACSL is a complex combination of environmental monitoring systems and electrical generation facilities.  Shaw Environmental has been working at ACSL for numerous years and has developed a unique knowledge of the site and its hazards and complexities, along with a strong working relationship with other consultants, electrical generation operators and the Authority.  Very few electricians work at landfills because of the risk of methane gas explosions from electrical sparks.  Shaw Environmental has both the electricians and the expertise to accomplish the necessary installations and conversions to P.G. & E. power.
Staff made inquiries into the feasibility of adding a methane digester at ACSL.   ASCL has the ability to convert methane to electricity and if more was available more electricity could be generated.  Also discussions relative to the need to process food waste and bio-solids seemed to support the possibility of a methane generator.  Methane digesters have a long record of success and are a well understood technology. The difficulty is the need for a proper feedstock at a sufficient volume.  At this time an adequate feedstock has not been identified.  
Loop Trail and public access
CAC consultants are preparing the necessary maps and agreements to execute a lot line adjustment to assure the trail and Authority facilities will be on the appropriate property or easement.  A tentative date of September 3, 2009 has been set for Authority Board to consider the agreements.
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The SWANA Landfill Gas Symposium will be in San Diego on March 8-11, 2010 at the 
Town and Country Resort.

